
Dates to Remember 

21st September 
Foundation Letterland Party 

21st September 
Last Day of Term 3 
early 2.30pm finish 

 

TERM 4 

8th October 
Grades 1-4 Tennis 

11th October 
Foundation and Grade 5/6 Tennis 

15th October 
Grades 1-4 Tennis 

18th October 
Foundation and Grade 5/6 Tennis 

19th October 
School Disco 

22nd October 
Grades 1-4 Tennis 

23rd October 
Japanese Day 

23rd October 
2019 Foundation Transition 

24th October 
1:1 iPad Program Information Night 

25th October 
Foundation and Grade 5/6 Tennis 

26th October 
Science Assembly 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 
Deadline by Wednesday 11am 

Email - 
ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

If you would like to receive the 
Newsletter every week via email then 

go to the website to subscribe to 
online newsletter. 

 

PRINCIPALS BLOG 

Dear Parents and Friends, 

I would like to say a very big thank you to all of you, students, parents and 
staff for your vote of confidence in appointing me as your substantive 
Principal. I am so excited, I have been ‘walking on sunshine’ since I was 
offered the position. I have many ideas that I have been sharing with staff 
that I look forward to putting into place as we move onwards and upwards on 
this journey together. 

We have a beautiful school and we are achieving positive results. However, I 
look forward to taking us to being known as a school that supports high 
achievement in all areas whilst providing a safe and nurturing environment 
with the support of a close and caring community. 

Term 4 will be a very busy term as we embark on our school ‘Self-Evaluation’ 
process. This course of action is quite a rigorous one that involves all 
members of our community participating in surveys, forums and data analysis. 
I will keep the community informed as we work through this process. 

Meanwhile, thank you for all your kind messages and words of 
encouragement. I can now finally ‘unpack my case’, and get settled in! 

PICK MY PROJECT 
Thank you to everyone who voted for us during the Pick My Project campaign, 
encouraged family and friends to vote and delivered flyers. I will notify the 
community when we hear of the outcome. 

MOVIE NIGHT 
Movie night was a big success. We had quite a good turnout for both 
sessions. All students reported that they really enjoyed the movies selected. A 
big thank you to Sam, Katie and Fleur who attended. Another big thank you 
to the parents who came up to ensure that their ‘movie bags’ were organised 
and that the evening ran smoothly. Thank you finally to Lyn from the ‘After 
the Bell’ program, who came up once the after-care program was closed, to 
give us a hand. 
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Phone: 9755 1522 

Fax: 9755 2493 

School Road, Ferny Creek,  

Victoria 3786  

Web:  
www.fernycreekps.vic.edu.au     

Email:  
ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Banking Details Account:   
Ferny Creek Primary School 

Bank:  CBA 

BSB:   063 414 

Account Number:  10022451 

Office Hours 
Monday – Friday 8.30am - 4pm 

Principal:  
Anni Smart  

smart.anne.a@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Business Manager:  
Jill Heathcote 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

Promotion & PR:  
Rhian Jessop 

ferny.creek.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

School Council President:   
Jennifer Royle 

royle.jennifer.j@edumail.vic.gov.au 

School Council 
Bek Cranmer 

Michelle Spencer 

Liam Smith 

Sharon Neal 
Thomas Hastings 

Liam Fennessy 

Anna Kelly 

Uniform Shop:  
Monday 8:50 - 9:30am 

Karra Rhodes 

Buildings & Grounds:  
Steve O’Connor 

steve-fullnoise@bigpond.com 

Costume Hire:  
Sarah Jennings 

School Banking:  
Tuesday 

Mel Baird 

After the Bell:  
Head Office: 9758 6744 

P.O. Box 7082 
Ferntree Gully Vic 3156 

Email: admin@afterthebell.com.au 
Website: www.afterthebell.com.au 

 

JAPANESE TRIP 
Last Thursday, six of our Grade 6 students headed off for a trip to Japan. I 
spoke with the coordinators of the exchange program and they informed me 
that they are having a fabulous time being immersed in the Japanese 
experience. Toshi is taking very good care of them! I look forward to hearing 
about all their adventures when they return. 

INAMOJO 
Just a final reminder, that we are offering the Inamojo™ 
Wellbeing Program for girls in Grades 5 - 6 (during  
lunchtimes commencing Term 4. A similar program will be offered to boys if 
there is sufficient demand. 

Inamojo™ is a Social & Emotional Learning (SEL) program, designed to assist 
children with lessons, tools and skills that will help them to navigate life’s 
challenges with greater understanding (of themselves and others), and 
greater resilience. The program comprises 9 x one-hour lessons, one per 
week over 9 weeks, each using a carefully-structured mix of stories, music, 
movement and creative art. The program will offer different activities and 
exercises to previous programs.  

If there is sufficient interest, we may also be able to offer a similar program 
for girls and boys in Grades Foundation to Grade 4.  If you have any 
questions or require further information on any of these programs, please 
contact either Dana or myself. Enrolment forms are available at the office or 
may be emailed to you, on request. We do require a minimum number of 
students to be able to run these programs, so please contact us ASAP if your 
child would like to participate in any of these programs. 

END OF TERM AND ASSEMBLY 
Just a reminder that we will have assembly as normal on Friday. The 
Foundation students will be parading in their Letterland costumes at the 
beginning of assembly, which will be fun to see. Please remember also that 
school finishes at 2.30p.m. ‘After the Bell’ will be operating as normal. 

Thank you for a fantastic term. Please have a safe, enjoyable and relaxing 
holiday. I look forward to seeing everyone again, when school resumes, on 
Monday 8th October! 

Anni Smart 
PRINCIPAL 
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No music 

experience? Thatôs 

why weôre here. 

Top Acts provides 

piano lessons for 

people of all ages, 

and all levels of 

musical ability. 

Dean Moore is an 

experienced musician 

and teacher, specializing 

in Jazz and Classical 

piano and has been 

teaching piano at Ferny 

Creek Primary School 

for 24 years. His results 

and rapport with students 

is highly regarded. 

Due to popular demand, 

Dean has opened up an extra 

day of teaching, Term 4 

onwards. Lessons held within 

school hours at F.C.P.S 

Whether your child is new to 

music, has learned previously, 

or you yourself are looking to 

experience the joys of piano, 

Top Acts provides a personal 

approach to learning our craft. 

Passion in music is what 

drives us, and seeing it evolve 

in our students is what weôre 

proud of most. 

Top Acts Provides: 

- Professional piano tuition 

- Jazz, contemporary and 

classical styles 

- Australian Music 

Examinations Board (AMEB) 

exams offered 

Piano Lesson Prices are as 

follows: 

30 minute lesson ï $37     

60 minute lesson ï $70 

Call Dean today!  

0434 647 847    

www.topactspiano.com.au 

 

  

Calling all 5/6 parents! 
Pull out you diaries - we need you! As we head into the last Term for our 

Grade Sixers, the 5/6 classes are running the Term 4 School Disco - this is a 
fundraiser that goes towards the costs of the Grade 6 Graduation. 

 

Friday 19th October 
5.00pm - 6.00pm - Juniors (F- 2) 
6.30pm - 8.00pm - Seniors (3 -6) 

The theme this year is BLAST FROM THE PAST 
 

You can help in one of two ways: 
 

1 - Attendance on the day/night  
(most needed) 

- setup hall - 2pm to 5pm 
- attend the junior disco - 5pm to 6pm 
- attend the junior disco - 6pm to 8pm 

- pack up after disco - 8pm to 9pm 
 

2 - Donate. Can’t help out as per 1 above? 
Then can you… 

- donate packets of fruit juices for sale on the night 
- donate packets of lollies for sale on the night 

- donate some dollars towards the total fund-raising target 
 

Feel free to suggest other ways to assist if you can! 
 

Please email James on mail@flaunt.com.au or message on 0400572281 
 

Thanks - from Disco parents James Christen Michael Sarah 

mailto:mail@flaunt.com.au


  



Community Stall Holders ð Twilight Fun Festival 2018  

Friday November 30 th  3pm ð 8pm 
 

We have room for 12 Community stalls at the Festival. We are offering these spots to our school 

families first before opening up to the wider community. These stalls can b e handmade items or 

manufactured items that you may sell as part of your business etc. If you are interested in having a stall 

on the night, please complete the form below and return to school ASAP. As stall spots are limited, it 

will be a case of ôfirst in, first served.õ Stall allocation will also be dependent on the product being sold 

(we do not want any obvious ôclashesõ with class or other stalls.) 

 

Stalls are $30* plus a donation  to our raffle hampers (this may be an item from your stall or a 

purchased item such as a bottle of wine, box of chocolates, bags of lollies etc.) Stall holders will need to 

bring their own table and gazebo, if you choose to do so.   

 

You will be contacted beginning of Term 4 to let you know if your stall application has been 

successful *You do not need to send any payment or donations until you receive confirmation from 

us. Thank you.  

 

 

Expression of interest form for a stall at our Fun Festival this yearé 

 

Name Contact number  Items sold at stall  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

¶ Does your stall require cover? _______ (you will need to bring your own)  

¶ Does your stall use a table?     _______ (you will need to bring your own)  

¶ Will you be donating an item from your stall to our Silent Auctions or a bottle of wine 

and/or chocolate/lollies for our grade stalls? 

________________________________  

¶ Any other requests or comments that youõd like to share with usé 

 

______________________ ___________________________________________  

 

 

***Please return this form to school on or before Friday 12 th  October (first week Term 4.)***  

 

 
 

 


